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XMAS DINNER 
The Club’s Xmas dinner is 

on Saturday December 18th 
7- 7.30pm sit down. 

King’s Arms, Stoborough 
£25 ph 

 
Come and celebrate with 

us!!! 
 

This is a 3-course dinner – 
menu also attached with 

this newsletter. 
 

Deadline is Saturday 11th 
December so please let 

Jackie know your menus 
and pay the club bank 

account: 
Swanage & Wareham HC 
Account no: 41379550 

Sort code: 404338 
 

 
 

GIANT CHOCOLATE 
HAMPER RAFFLE 

£5 per ticket gives you the 
chance to win this amazing 
hamper (worth £100) from 

award winning Dorset 
chocolatier – Chococo – 

perfect for Xmas!! 
Draw to be made at the 

Xmas dinner. 

 

 
 

CROWDFUNDING 
Due to the hard work of the 
Fundraising committee an 

enormous £2294 was raised by 

the club.  Thanks to our club 
members who purchased, 

donated and persuaded friends 
and family to part with cash for 

this campaign. 
 
 

 
 

100 CLUB 
This month’s draw hasn’t 
been done yet but will be 

drawn soon.   
However, you can still buy a 
100 Club number for 2022, 

there are numbers 
remaining.  Just contact 

Jackie on 
jacks.barker@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Ed Ellwood is still your Covid 

Officer and the club is ready to 
react to any changes from 

England Hockey or the 
Government. If you have any 
questions or concerns please 

contact him on  

07977 467481 by phone, text 
or What’s app in confidence. 

 
 

IT’S THAT TIME OF YEAR 
You should all have paid your subs 

by now but if you haven’t please do 
so as captains will only be playing 

those who have paid. 
Also, can you make sure you pay 
your match fees after you play.  

The club needs these funds to pay 
for pitches and petrol.  Without 
these, we cannot pay the above. 
If you know you owe match fees 
but are unsure how much please 
contact your captain or look on 

Pitchero. 
 

PETROL MONEY 
Petrol money for travelling to 

matches will only be paid if a car 
contains at least 3 players.  If a car 

is full with 2 players and 2 
spectators we cannot pay money 

for transport. 

 
TRAINING 

There has been a re-shuffle in Senior 
training times.  Ladies are now training 
from 7-8.30pm, men from 7.30-9pm. 
Juniors as per normal 6.30pm-7.30pm 

 
COVID-19 

Due to the huge increase in cases in Europe we’d 
like to ask you to continue to be sensible, 
thoughtful and responsible at hockey with 

regards to Covid-19. 
 

As a club, we are not making you confirm your 
vaccination status.  We are not asking for proof of 

regular lateral flow tests or for negative results 
before coming to training or games, especially if 
sharing a car. We are not asking you to confirm 

that you have no symptoms or if you have 
recently been in a situation that has put you at 

increased risk. 
 

We are not asking all this of you as it is something 
we would EXPECT you to be doing in line with 

government guidance and in the spirit of looking 
after your friends, team mates and our hockey 
club. Our club is made of people, good people, 
producing a club that I am proud to be part of. 

Please do think about how you conduct yourself 
as your actions can have an impact on other 

peoples’ health, their ability to work and even 
their ability to stay alive. 

www.swanageandwarehamhc.org.uk 


